
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
Masks are recommended, but not required while in the building. 
 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear and watch the worship service every Sunday. 
 

  REFORMATION SUNDAY 
  TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

 
October 30, 2022  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
PRELUDE  How Firm a Foundation arr. Robert Hobby 
  A Mighty Fortress Is Our God arr. Bill Wolaver
   
 
OPENING SENTENCE              Surely the Presence of the Lord 328 

Surely the presence of the Lord is in this place; I can feel his mighty power and his grace.  

I can hear the brush of angels’ wings, I see glory on each face; surely the presence of the Lord is in this place. 

    
WELCOME 
 
*OPENING PRAYER FOR REFORMATION SUNDAY (unison) 

 O God you have built your church upon the foundation of the apostles and 
prophets, Jesus Christ himself being the chief cornerstone.  For the unity of the Church we 
pray, and for fellowship across the embittered lines of race and nations; to grow in grace, 
building in love, enlargement in service, increase in wisdom, faith, charity, and power, we 
dedicate our lives; through Jesus Christ our Savior.  Amen. 
  
PSALTER  Psalm 46 780, res. 1
   

*HYMN  A Mighty Fortress Is Our God 110 
 



TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Beth Peterson 
Response  Halle, Halle, Halleluja 2026 
  (sung as the children come forward and leave) 

All children K-8th grade are invited to go to Sunday school and Confirmation. 

    
  PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
NEW TESTAMENT Romans 1:1-7 & 15-17 (Pew Bible p. 1746) 

 
*GOSPEL  John 8:48-56 (Pew Bible p. 1664) 

Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
MUSIC   The Solid Rock William Bradbury
  Kent Smith, Lindsay Kleckner, Becky Netherland, soloists 
  On Christ, the solid rock, I stand; All other ground is sinking sand.  
    

SERMON  The Church’s One Foundation Rev. Eun-Hye Choi  
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 
 

SENDING FORTH 
 
*HYMN  How Firm a Foundation 529
    
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES   

Please return your pledge card to the offering plates in the back. 
All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to Curt’s Café in Evanston. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE  Toccata in D Minor J. S. Bach 
 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
  

USHER:  Curtis Corbige 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  



Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 
beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 

every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 
configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 

 
We follow the United Methodist Safe Sanctuaries guidelines as part of our child protection policy. 

 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
TRUNK OR TREAT HAPPENING TODAY! 
Children will be brought to the “trunk or treat” area with their teachers after Sunday school.  There will be a 
special section marked off for you to parade through and collect your treats.    
 
UPCOMING BOOK CLUB - 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, November 1st at 7 p.m. in our parlor.   We will be discussing “Goldfinch” by 
Donna Tartt.  Sarane Siewerth will be the discussion leader. 
 
ALL SAINTS SUNDAY IS NOVEMBER 6TH! 
If you have a friend or relative who has passed away since November 7, 2021 and would like their name included in 
our bulletin insert, please notify the church office by November 1st. 
 
JOIN US 
in worship on All Saints Sunday when the choir offers two movements from Mozart’s great unfinished “Requiem” 
and the bells play an arrangement of “Canticle of the Turning”, an Irish folk hymn arranged by  
Spencer Peterson. 
 
WHOSE BIRTHDAY IS IT, ANYWAY? IS IN ITS 37TH YEAR! 
The holiday season will be upon us shortly, and we are happy to usher in the thirty-seventh year of our 
participation in the “Whose Birthday Is It, Anyway?” program.  As an important mission of our church, to share our 
blessings with those in need, this program reminds us of the true meaning of Christmas and the reason we 
celebrate the season.  This program offers us the opportunity to purchase gifts for those less fortunate than us.  
Our gifts will be the only ones received by many of the recipients this season.  The agencies we will support this 
year are:  Inspired Youth Tutoring Program (grade school and middle school aged children; Methodist Youth 
Services (high school students); Glenview Terrace (seniors); Olivet UMC (preschool and grade school aged 
children).  Sign-ups will begin after church on Sunday, November 6th and again on Sunday, Nov. 13th in the parlor 
using the traditional sign-up sheets.  Beginning Tuesday, November 8th, sign-ups will be on line, using Sign-Up 
Genius which link will be provided on the church website and e-newsletter and will be available continuously until 
all names have been taken.  You are also welcome to contact Holly Porrett (847-729-8983 evenings) or the church 
office for assistance with signing up.  All gifts must be new items, wrapped and delivered to the church no later 
than 10 am, December 4th  or brought to the church office any time before 12/4.  The coordinators of these 
agencies are all extremely delighted and grateful for our continued support. 
 
BEAU SURRATT IN RECITAL. 
Join Beau in a recital of organ and piano music:  “Saints and Souls:  Musical Reflections for the Season of 
Remembrance.”  Saturday, November 12, 7 p.m., St. Marks’s Episcopal Church, 1509 Ridge Avenue, Evanston. 
 
THE GLENVIEW YOUTH SERVICES HOLIDAY GIFT PROGRAM WILL BEGIN SOON. 
GUMC members have supported this program for many years.  Please consider coming to one of their wrapping 
parties to wrap gifts for the families they serve.  Sign-ups are ongoing to participate in this fun community event.  
Use the Sign-Up Genius link to sign-up to join the wrapping fun!  Contact Holly Porrett at 847-729-8983 with 
questions. https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084daca823a7fd0-20221 
 
FIFTH SUNDAY APPEAL TODAY. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084daca823a7fd0-20221


Your donation in the enclosed envelope supports United Voices for Children (UVC); and your generosity allows 
UVC to continue to champion these affiliated agencies that serve children, youth and families:   Kids Above All 
(formerly ChildServ), MYSI Corporation and Rosecrance. 
 
IMMIGRANT ARRIVAL UPDATE & NEEDS 
As of 10/15/22 about 3,000 immigrants have arrived and more are arriving daily.  10,000 are expected by year end.  
The most urgent needs:  hygiene kits and transportation.  For a complete list:  www.Chicago.gov/support or it is 
available at the collection bins near the social hall or church office.  Hygiene kit items include:  a durable gag to 
hold items, shampoo, soap, toothbrushes and toothpaste, deodorant, disposable razors and shaving cream, 
feminine hygiene products, socks, basic first aid supplies, Ibuprofen/Acetomenaphin.   Sign up as a volunteer:  
worldrelief.org/Chicagoland and list “Bus Response” on the volunteer application in the volunteer interests field.  If 
questions, contact Ethel Doyle, 847-975-0361.  Thank you for your care and concern. 
 
LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES  
in the offering plates during October, November and December will go to Curt’s Café, located in Evanston and 
Highland Park.  Curt’s Café provides a much needed program for at risk and formerly incarcerated youth.  They are 
taught marketable skills and assisted in finding employment.  They support the students by introducing them to 
four disciplines:  life skills, intellectual skills, food service skills, and experiential skills.  These direct the youth on a 
secure and productive future.  It costs more to send a teenager to a correctional institution than it does to put 
them through Northwestern!  Curt’s Café would like you to dine with them for a delicious breakfast or lunch. 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 
 

 
THIS WEEK: October 30 - November 6, 2022 
Today: 11 am “Trunk or Treat” in our parking lot 
 11 am Adult choir rehearsal, choir room  
Tuesday: 10 am Staff meeting via Zoom 
 11 am Prayer Shawl meeting, choir room 
 7 pm Book Club, parlor 
Wednesday: 7 pm Adult choir rehearsal, choir room 
 7 pm Adult Study via Zoom  
                 Clocks “fall back” one hour    
 
Next Sunday:   All Saints Sunday  
 10 am Worship, Communion and Sunday school 
 11 am “Whose Birthday Is It, Anyway?” gift sign up, social hall 
 11 am Fellowship sponsored by Mission & Service, social hall 
   

 
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Beau Surratt, Organist, email:  beausurratt@glenviewumc.org  
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office email: office@glenviewumc.org 

http://www.chicago.gov/support
mailto:tomtbn@sbcglobal.net


 


